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USSA 
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8410 South Grambling Way 
Sandy  UT 84094 
TO EMAIL THE CURRENT BOARD: 
USSABOARD@MSN.COM 

 
We’re on the web! 

www.utahsheltie.org 

Hi Everyone, 
 As you know, Dale Kendrick resigned as Club President, so as Vice President and 
per the Constitution and Bylaws, I took his place.  We will all miss Dale, and I know  
everyone enjoyed having him as our President. 
 I know I have big shoes to fill (no pun intended, Dale)  :O) , 
so I am asking for the support of all the Club members in doing so.  I know we need to 
work together for our common goals, and I will do the best of my ability to bring about 
the realization of the Club’s goals. 
 I want to thank all of you who have been patient and helpful in our pursuit for 
reorganization.  We feel we sent a positive and thorough appeal to AKC on August 15th 
and hopefully the answer will be favorable, so that what you all unanimously voted and 
hoped for will be made possible.  

 I sincerely feel the reorganization will be a win-win situation, with the two reor-
ganized Utah Sheltie clubs having four Specialties a year instead of two, and having    
double the seminars and practice matches for everyone to enjoy.   
 I hope everyone has a nice September, and I’m hopeful I will see many of you at 
the upcoming shows at Farmington. 

Club Officers: 
President: Cheryl Albrecht   Sal1@allwest.net   
Vice President:      
Recording Secretary: Barbara Soderborg saltcityshelties@msn.com   
Corresponding Secretary: Pam Parry  dparry6@aol.com 
Treasurer: Charles Albrecht   Sal1@allwest.net  
Board: 
 Doug Parry     dparry6@aol.com 
 Cindy Wilkinson    cindy_wilkinson@msn.com 
 Marie Miles     hillview11@aol.com  
 Kevin Matthews (Past President) saltairesheltie@msn.com 
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Notice 
 
Any club member who has or will be 
having puppies for sale now or in 
the near future let Pam Parry our 
club Breeder Referral know.  Pam 
has several interested people look-
ing for good Shelties who come from 
good breeder homes.  Please let 
Pam know what requirements and 
conditions you have when selling 
your puppies.  Pam's home phone 
number is 801-255-2584 and  
e-mail dparry6@aol.com.   
Thanks for all your support. 

We want to brag about our “Britney”.  We bought  
Britney from Caren and Ernie.  
Britney is 2 1/2 years old now but when she was 4 - 5 
months old we took some  pictures of her and sent one 
into Dog Fancy. They put her picture in the 2006 Dog 
Fancy Calendar.  She is on November 6 and is as cute 
as ever!   
We were so excited.  The calendars go on sale in early 
September.  
Thanks and have  a nice day! 
Sheila and Fred Priwo and little Britney! 
 
Congratulations to Sheila and Fred Priwo!!!!! 

All who have completed goals & have earned 
awards  (in this year of 2005) that need to be 
recognized by our Club, please contact  
Caroline Lindeman  with the name of your 
dog, award won, ect. so that she can have 
her husband Clyde make up the little plaques 
that go on the wood shelties you have.  She 
will need this info. by the end of November. 

Caroline Lindeman 
801-985-3244 

daydreams@rubberstampfactory.com 
3942W 5625 so. 
Roy, UT  84067 

Announcements 
A U G U S T  2 0 0 5  
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Susie Beecham & Marie Miles 

Shalamar & Hillview Shelties 
Announcing: 

Dan Dee One From The Heart “Ticker” 
Champion #6 for "Brodi"...Am/Can Ch Hill View's Patriot Games 
  
What a great bunch of shows for little "Ticker"...Dan Dee One From The Heart...pictured at 8 
months 2 days of age. 
5 shows in 5 days in Canada and "Ticker" won with great style!! 
Day 1 - WD/BW/BOB Puppy/HERDING GROUP PUPPY 1ST 
Day 2 - WD 
Day 3 - WD/BW/BOB Puppy/HERDING GROUP PUPPY 1ST...TO FINISH 
Day 4 - Best Of Breed Puppy (almost another Group 1st) 
Day 5 - Best of Breed Puppy 
  
Watch for "Ticker" this fall in the US Shows!! 
Ticker is co-owned with Valerie Daniels (Dan Dee) and Bonnie Smith (Tara Hill). 
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Shalamar Shelties 
Suzie Beecham 

Arenray’s Realto “Riley” 

 
Looks like another Brodi son is off to a good start.  Arenray's Rialto 
(Riley) .... co-owned by Cindy Wilson and Karen Coombs....went to his 
very first show (at a tender 6 months of age) and too A MAJOR RE-
SERVE.  Congrats to "Riley's" owners and of course to "Riley's" 
dad...Am/Can Ch Hill View's Patriot Games. 

Riley pictured here at 6 months 
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Christina Hacking Rainier Shelties 
Available: 
 
This Darling bi-black male is available.  He has a wonderful  
Personality and is available to a pet/companion 
home.  $600.00.  Please call Christina Hacking at 1-435-590-2382 for 
more information, or email her at: rainier@rainiershelties.com 



 P A G E  6  S H E L T I E  C O N N E C T I O N  

HiValley Shelties 
Joanne Adams 

Available 

This beautiful boy pictured here at 11 weeks is available to 
the right home.  If you are interested in him, contact Joanne 
Adams at HiValley Shelties, Afton WY 83110 
www.silverstar.com/hivalley    
You can email Joanne at: hivalley@silverstar.com 
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 Windsor Shelites 
Presents:   

Akadia Wildfire “Cody” 
 

Windsor Shelties is pleased to announce the arrival of our newest sheltie 
"Cody" registered name Akadia Wildfire. Cody is out of  BISS CH. 
Braeleen Let Freedom Ring (Johnny) x Akadia Hellsbells  pts 
(Bell)  2004 National Brood Bitch Class Winner.  I have to  thank my  
co-owner Shannalee Michalsky for letting this beautiful boy come live in 
Utah. Hopefully you will see Cody in the breed ring and the obedience ring. 

Chrissy Weatherston 
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Royal Hill Shelties 
Linda & Mike Cornella 

Announcing... 

 
Royal Hill Shelties had 3 beautiful puppies born to them on July 10th, 
2005.  All girls.   
Dam is Royal Hill Gabriella X Ch. Willow Cove Bluesman 



Cameron Shelties 
Diana and Scott Beebe 

Available: 

 
 
 
 
This adorable girl is available to the 
right home.  $700.00.  If you are  
interested in this baby contact Diana 
Beebe at 319-4810, or email at 
dlbeebe@worldwidesoftware.net 
This baby is either tri or bi factored.  
She is out of: 
Cameron’s Miss Congeniality “Gracie” 
X Lacewood Lightening Strike “Flash” 



Drives 
Last in a series of articles by Jane Guidinger 

 
FIGHT DRIVE 

 
Does anyone really want our dogs to have fight drive? Well, that depends on what you want to do 
with your dog. Do you want a dog that comes like a bullet on the recall or like a slug? Will your dog 
allow you to grind or cut his nails?  Will your dog stay in an ex-pen or crate with the door left open. 
All of these behaviors are effected by how much fight drive our dogs have. You can do many things 
with your dogs to raise fight drive including playing tug of war games, roughing them up and  
wrestling with them, or poke and chase games. So what if your dog is over the top with fight drive 
and might make a great police dog? You have to do lots of timeouts, handle them with calm and firm 
hands and teach settle exercises. Frustration will show up in a dog with high fight drive with fence 
fighting, grabbing, growling, gripping items and not releasing them.  
 
How we deal with the dog we have goes back to the relationship we have with them. Every one of 
your interactions with your dog is one that the dog takes seriously. In a world where it sometimes 
seems that there is never enough time, dogs remind us to live for the moment.  
 
Hope you have enjoyed the articles on drives. I will continue submitting articles about training,  
leadership etc. if there is an interest. I just finished my 18th CD on a dog, mostly Irish Setters, but 
also my beloved Shelties Fancy and Templeton as well as a Pembroke Welsh Corgi and a Smooth 
Fox Terrier. The first  one was in 1975, so I have been around awhile. 
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**Brags**    by Jane Guidinger 

 
Soraj Chances Are RN NAJ "Chance" 3.5 year old Irish Setter was the 18th CD finishing 
with a 2nd place in Novice B behind Kristie and Sagan's 200 score. Chance also  
finished his NAJ in Montana with 2 clean runs and 1st place. 
  
Redcoat Irish Regardless CD OA OAJ OJP "Jenna" 11 year old Irish Setter finished her 
RN with a 98 and first place. She enjoys rally so much we are going to continue into 
advanced even though she is old in Irish years. She was also on the team Four 
Groups Struttin that won 3rd place. 



Tamiflu as a treatment for Parvo 
 

It is being reported around the internet that the drug Tamiflu, which is used to treat the 
flu virus in humans, is being used successfully to treat Parvo in dogs.  One such  
report tells of an eight week old redbone puppy who was diagnosed with Parvo on a 
Monday evening.  She came to the vet vomiting and was getting very weak and  
lethargic.  She was given her first dose of Tamiflu orally on Monday night.  By Tuesday 
about noon an IV was placed and she was given fluids as supportive therapy, along 
with antibiotics and medicine to help her stop vomiting.  She never vomited after the 
first dose of Tamiflu, and had only one episode of diarrhea on Tuesday morning.  By 
Wednesday she was able to take water and a small amount of a bland diet.  She was 
able to keep that down and her next bowel movement was mostly solid and with no 
blood.  Within 36 hours of her first dose of Tamiflu she was running around wanting to 
play.  Within 48 hours she was back to her old self.   According to the reports the treat-
ment is working very well with near 100% cure rate within about 2-3 days.  Tamiflu 
needs to be started early for it to work well.   
 According to another report, although most vets are now giving standard parvo 
care with Tamiflu, the studies are showing that dogs are able to recover with only 
Tamiflu at home.  The expense to care for a dog with Parvo is much less and the cure 
rate much higher with the use of this drug.  Maybe someday Parvo won’t be a disease 
that causes as much fear as it does now.   
 If you have a puppy or dog develop Parvo be sure to talk to your vet about this 
possible new treatment. 

**Note** 
There are no meeting minutes for this 

month’s newsletter as there was no 

meeting held last month. 
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Names in Red are those who have applied for membership but have not yet been voted in. 
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Calendar of  Events 

 

September 20th — Club Meeting 7 PM place to 

      be determined 

October 19th — Club Meeting 

November 16th — Club Meeting 
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Names in Red are those who have applied for membership but have not yet been voted in. 


